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A Tradition of Excellence 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
We are able to host a Kindergarten Kritters session in place of our postponed session from 9.30am to 2.30pm 

on Thursday the 2nd of December.  Drop off and pickup will be at the Oliver St gate of the Mary St Campus 
(opposite the High School) with NSW Health and Department of Education COVID guidelines in place. 

Children will need to bring their recess, a packed lunch, a drink of water and their hat on this day.  Students who 
have completed enrolment packages including a copy of their birth certificate, immunisation certificate and 

proof of address will receive their school hat on this day.  We hope to see all of the children’s smiling faces. 

Well done to our 33 Year 5 students who presented their 
leadership speeches yesterday.  All students who presented 
speeches should be extremely proud of themselves. 
Everyone spoke extremely well making the task of voting very 
difficult.  Students in grades 3 to 5 and staff voted online yesterday. 
The 2022 School Captains, Vice Captains and six Prefects will be 
announced at the Presentation Assembly later in the term. 
A big thank you to Miss Bebbington who supported our Year 5 
students to create amazing and confident speeches. 
If any parent/carer would like a copy of their child’s speech, please 
message us through the school's messenger page and we can 
send a copy through. 

Showers and unsettled weather did not dampen the 
enthusiasm of our Year 2 students who attended swim 
school during the middle session between recess and 
lunch this week.   There were plenty of smiles upon their 
return to the primary campus where they enjoyed their 
Transition Week. 
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The annual Grafton Public School P & C 
Christmas Raffle is bigger than ever this year. 
Students have been given a book of 10 tickets 
to take home this week.  Each ticket is $1.  
Ticket holders will need to select which prize 
they wish to go in the draw for.  
G - Games for families - variety of fun filled 
activities for any family  
P - jumP - trampoline and basketball hoop 
S - School - vouchers from local businesses: 
Lowes, Athletes; Foot, Target and GPS 
Beehive. 
There will also be serval runners up prizes 
including a Christmas cake from Cathys 
Cakes.  
Tickets and money will need to be brought 
back to school by Monday 13th of December.  

 
 
 
 
Mr Avery is busier than ever restoring as 
many bikes as he can, ready to give away in a 
couple of weeks.  However, he won't be 
choosing who gets them, the students are.  All 
children have the opportunity to 'gift a bike' 
to a friend who doesn't have a bike.  All they 
need to do is nominate a friend by filling out 
one of the tickets with their friend's name, and 
their own name as the 'gifter'.  On Wednesday, 
10th December, once the students have 
returned from the awards presentation at the 
Saraton, Mr Avery will draw out as many 
tickets as he has bikes to give away.  Not only 
that, the 'gifter' will receive a voucher to spend 
at Grafton City Cycles.  There is hoped to be 
about a dozen or so bikes ready by then. 



The next P & C meeting will be a celebratory Christmas party to be held on 
Tuesday 14th December at 6.30pm at the Crown Hotel. 

Please help out - Recycled Materials  
 

The infants campus is looking for recycled household items to 
be brought to school.  Thank you for those that have already 

been busy collecting and delivering items. 
 

Things like food boxes, clear soft drink bottles or cylinders. 
Later in the term some students may select the make and 

create Green Level Reward activity.  

LIBRARY NEWS 
Issue 8 of BookClub is out now!  

This is the last BookClub catalogue for the year.  Orders are due back by 
Week 9, Friday the 3rd of December.  

 
It's also that time of year to start looking in cupboards and under beds  

for your library books. 
There will be no more borrowing for 2021. 

There will be a prize for the first infants and primary class to have all students 
return their library books.  Good Luck! 

Deputy Principal and Principal Awards, along with Silver and Bronze Badge award were presented 
this week on both campuses.  Pictured are just some of our worthy recipients. 

More photos are available on our facebook page.  Congratulations! 
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For further information please contact Peter 
Ingenillem, Junior Activities Coordinator, Nippers 

Program, Minnie Waters Wooli Surf Life Saving 
Club on 0427426977 
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